August 23, 2022

Mr. Joseph Griffiths

Maryland Department of Planning
301 West Preston Street

Suite 1101

Baltimore, MD 21201

RE: Local Plan Review
Comprehensive Plan Amendment: Bryans Road Sub-Arca Plan
MD20220726-0637

Dear Mr. Griffiths,

Below are the comments from the Maryland Department of the Environment regarding the above
referenced project. Our response code is R1.

1. Any above ground or underground petroleum storage tanks, which may be utilized, must be
installed and maintained in accordance with applicable State and federal laws and regulations.
Underground storage tanks must be registered and the installation must be conducted and performed
by a contractor certified to install underground storage tanks by the Land and Materials
Administration in accordance with COMAR 26.10. Contact the Oil Control Program at (410) 537-
3442 for additional information.

2. If the proposed project involves demolition — Any above ground or underground petroleum
storage tanks that may be on site must have contents and tanks along with any contamination
removed. Please contact the Oil Control Program at (410) 537-3442 for additional information.

3. Any solid waste including construction, demolition and land clearing debris, generated from the
subject project, must be properly disposed of at a permitted solid waste acceptance facility, or
recycled if possible. Contact the Solid Waste Program at (410) 537-3315 for additional information
regarding solid waste activities and contact the Resource Management Program at (410) 537-3314
for additional information regarding recycling activities.

4. The Solid Waste Program should be contacted directly at (410) 537-3315 by those facilities which
generate or propose to generate or handle hazardous wastes to ensure these activities are being
conducted in compliance with applicable State and federal laws and regulations. The Program
should also be contacted prior to construction activities to ensure that the treatment, storage or
disposal of hazardous wastes and low-level radioactive wastes at the facility will be conducted in
compliance with applicable State and federal laws and regulations.
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